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Dear Mr. Shea:

I refer to the . letter from your cffice dated July 6,1990, requesting i..

Executive' Branch views as to whether issuance of an export license inI
_

acaxdance with the application hereinafter Whad meets the cW*hla-
criteria in the Atomic Energy Act, as ' amended by the Nuclear Non- |

'

Proliferation Act cf 1978:

Application by Camtridge IsotopeNRC N o. XMAT0348 -

Laboratories to authcrize export to Canada of 8,000 kilograms cf
heavy water over a five year period fcr upgrading by Ontario "

i Hydro's La Prade Heavy Water Plant and return to the U.S. The
" upgraded heavy water is used in nuclear magnetic resonance (N M R)

solvent goduction.;
1.

It is the judgment cf the Executive Branch that the proposed export will
not be inimical to the com mon defense and security cf the United States, and
that this export is consistent with the govisions cf the Atomic Energy Act of ..

1954, as amended by the Nuclear Non-Proliferatio Act of 1978. 1

As an NPT party, Canada has oumWtted itself to maintaining IAEA
* safeguarch on all cf its peaceful nuc'f.at acdrities and has pledged not to

' goduce a otherwise acquire any arlear explosio device. It is therefore the -l
judgment of the Executive Branen that Criteria (1). and (2) fcr expcrts of !

nuclear. components, sutstances and items under Section 109 cf the Atomic
Energy Act, as amended, are met. The remaining criterion, agreement not to
retransfer any U.S.-supplied component, substance cr item without prior U.S.
consent, has been satisfied by the receipt of generic amurance letters from
the Embamy cf Canada dated July 7,1978 and December 15,1978, the subject,

of ourletter to you dated February 5,1979.

On the basis cf the fcregaing, the Executive Branch recommends that -
thelicense be imued.
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Richard J. K. Stra ord
Deputy Assistant Secretary C ~d ~32
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